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Dear Parents, 
 

This was our first full week back and slowly the children and the staff are finding their feet and returning 
to school routines.  
 

This week Year 6 went on a trip to explore London. This trip was made possible thanks to the  
engagement of our outstanding Year 6 teachers, who organised it, our amazing kitchen staff, who  
provided the lunches for the day and some wonderful parents, who were willing to accompany the     
children on their London adventure. The children were buzzing when they returned.                           
The highlight of the day, without a doubt, appears to have been watching the changing of the Guards at 
Buckingham Palace.  
 

Today we had a non-uniform day to raise funds for the Red Cross/Red Crescent organisation, who are 
currently supporting the victims of the natural disasters both in Morocco and in Libya. We raised over 
£500 thanks to your generosity. In our whole school assembly today the children learned about the    
exemplary work the Red Cross/ Red Crescent organisation is carrying out all over the world. We talked 
about our school value of empathy and courage that influences both the work of the organisation and 
also the support of every single family that donated to the cause.  
 

I have noticed that our lost property box is already starting to fill up again, and we are only in the       
second week of the school year. I reminded the children that they need to treat their school clothes with 
respect and that not looking after their property was equal to being disrespectful to their parents, who 
work hard to ensure that they have clothes to wear, food to eat and shelter to stay safe.  
Please, help your child by making sure that your child’s school clothes are labelled, so they can be  
returned to them. 
 

I enjoy meeting many of you at the start and the end of the school day. However, I am noticing an      
increasing number of parents walking in the road with their children when coming and leaving the 
school. While the roads are not too busy around our school, it is still a serious concern to me.  
You, as parents, are the role models to your child. If you are not using the pavements, why should your 
children. I am especially concerned about children who are allowed to go home by themselves. I know 
the pavements are narrow around the school and will explore what can be done about this.  
You can help us by using the pavement on either side of the road, by not staying too long on the      
pavements, watching your children after they have entered the school gate, by finding a wider area for 
your early morning chat with your friends and by not blocking pavements with bikes or scooters.  
Teaching children road safety has to be a partnership between school and parents.  
It cannot be a one-way street. 
 

I am happy to report that our attendance is improving. Let’s keep working at it so that your child will 
have the best possible outcomes this year. Attached to this newsletter is a message from the Education 
Welfare Team with regards to the procedure of formal warnings in case of unauthorised absences.  
This is something that we have a duty to inform you about.  
If you have any further questions in relation to attendance, please get in touch via the school office, 
speak to myself or Ms Anthony in the mornings or send us an email on admin@chalkhill.brent.sch.uk. 
 
I wish you all a safe and sunny weekend. 
 
 

Kind regards 
Mrs Shanker 
 
 
 

 



‘Safeguarding is everyone’s  
responsibility’  

 
Here at Chalkhill Primary, we are committed to keeping our children 
and school community safe.  
 

If you have a concern regarding a child or adult please contact us 
immediately.  
 

For urgent Child Protection matters, outside of school hours,  please 
contact: Brent Family Front Door -  
Tel: 020 8937 4300  
or email: brent.lscb@brent.gov.uk  
 

Thank you for contributing to keeping our school  community a safe 
place.  
 

Mrs Butler (Designated Safeguard Lead)  

 
 
 

 
 
 

Parking outside the school 
 

Parents/Carers we request that you do not park outside the 
school gates.  
Stopping the car in the middle of the road to drop off  
children blocks the road. This causes danger to yourself, 
your child/children and other members of our community.  
When you drop your child/children to school by car, please, 
park up somewhere safely, turn off your engine and walk 
your child/children into school.  
We kindly request that you are respectful to our         neigh-
bours and other families in our school community.  
   

     Thank you. 
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Breakfast & Afterschool Club - Y-tec 
 

Is now available at Chalkhill Primary School. For further information/

register you may contact Y-Tec directly.                     

Moji contact number is 07459 339 445 / 07440 204 540 

 

School Money  
 

Please make                  
payment via 

School Money to 
clear all  

outstanding      
payments!  

 

  Week commencing  
  11th September 2023 

 

  goes to:  

4F 
With  

    100%  
 

Attendance 

Whole school attendance: 
95.3%  

 

We always aim to be above 96% 

 

Dates for your Diary 2023 
 
 

 
 

MacMillan coffee morning                                      

Friday 29th September 9.00am                                

 

Class Photographs  
 

Should be received at the School by 30th September 2023  
unless you have requested for them to be delivered to your 
home address. 

 
 

Chalkhill Primary School Motto 
 

—LEARNING TOGETHER TO ASPIRE AND ACHIEVE.  
Our new school values; 
   Respect, Empathy, Aspire, Courage, Honesty.  
The initials of the five values chosen form the word REACH, an acronym that will 
help us all to remember what we are aiming for within our school  community  

— Reach for the stars. 

 

Chalkhill Primary School 
  has collectively manage to raise £593.40 

       A big thank you all for your donations. 
 

All the funds raised for the Earthquake in Morocco and the Flooding in Libya 
will be going to The British Red Cross/Red Crescent organisation.   
We are also collecting on online if you would like to contribute. 
 

The British Red Cross helps people in crisis, whoever and wherever they are.   

Chalkhill Primary School Uniform 










